## THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

Regents Communication

Adopted by the Regents September 20, 2007

## **ACTION REQUEST**

Subject:

Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested: Adoption of Retirement Memoir

**Barry G. England, Ph.D.,** associate professor of reproductive endocrinology, Department of Pathology, and research associate professor in the Reproductive Sciences Program, Department of Obstetrics and Gynecology, Medical School, retired from active faculty status on June 30, 2007.

Professor England received his B.S. and M.S. degrees from Utah State University in 1965 and 1967, respectively, and his Ph.D. degree from the University of Wisconsin in 1971. He came to the University of Michigan in 1971 to pursue a postdoctoral fellowship and complete training in the reproductive endocrinology program in the Department of Pathology. He joined the University of Michigan faculty in 1973 as an instructor in pathology and director of the Clinical Ligand Assay Laboratory. He was promoted to assistant professor in 1974 and associate professor in 1982. He was appointed associate research scientist (now research associate professor) in the Reproductive Sciences Program in 1995.

In 1997, Professor England was appointed associate director of the Central Ligand Assay Satellite Services (CLASS) Laboratory of the NIH "Study of Women's Health Across the Nation." He served as a consultant to the chemistry core facility of the Michigan Diabetes Research and Training Center, and, together with Drs. M.B. Khazaeli and W.H. Beierwaltes, holds the U.S. patent, "Monoclonal Antibodies Specific for the Unbound B-Subunit of Human Chorionic Gonadotropin." Professor England is a member of a number of professional societies and served as president and vice-president of the Midwest Radioassay Society. He has been an invited participant, scientist, or lecturer at a number of international conferences and workshops and has published over 100 peer-reviewed journal articles, nearly 160 abstracts, and 5 book chapters.

The Regents now salute this distinguished faculty member by naming Barry G. England associate professor emeritus of reproductive endocrinology and research associate professor emeritus.

Requested by:

Sally J. Churchill

Vice President and Secretary of the University

September 2007